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8/12/24, 3:53 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Public Comment for August 14th City Council Meeting

Peter Rusin <prusinjr@me.com>
Mon 8/12/2024 2:33 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Hello Reno City Council,

I'm writing today to comment on two agenda items that my wife and | are in full support of.

- Iltem D.4: Staff Report (For Possible Action): Presentation, discussion, and direction
to staff on the potential disposition of the properties generally located at 315 and 335 Record Street

- Item E.1: An Ordinance to amend Title 8 Chapter 8.10, of the Reno Municipal Code
entitled "Offenses Against Property”, prohibiting trespassing upon railroad
tracks, and other matters properly relating thereto

We believe that supporting the above items is critical for the continued redevelopment and safety of the 4th

street district and future development of our downtown area.

Regarding item D.4, since we've moved to Reno 10 years ago we've see the positive impact that
developments such as the Jesse Hotel, Depot Brewery, and others have had on this area. We need more of
these kinds of developments to transform the area.

Regarding item E.1, safety should be priority #1 and taking measure like this is a positive step in the right

direction.

Thank you, Pete and Alida Rusin - Reno Residents

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...
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City Council Comment received from ERIC SCOLARI

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sat 8/10/2024 1:30 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

ERIC SCOLARI
Commenting_on behalf of:
RHP MECHANICAL SYSTEMS, INC.
Ward #:

Ward 3

Email Address:
escolari@rhpinc.net
Phone Number:
7757458047

Address:

1008 EAST 4TH ST.

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-08-14.

Section:
E Items - Ordinance Introductions

Item:
E1.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
PLEASE PASS SO BUSINESSES IN THE CORRIDOR CAN SURVIVE.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public record, made
available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party persons,
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8/12/24, 1:06 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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Public Comment for August 14th City Council Meeting Items D.4 & E.1

Chris Rellly <ccreilly@gmail.com>
Mon 8/12/2024 11:17 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:Bryan McArdle <McArdleB@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Ashley Turney
<TurneyA@reno.gov>;Jackie Bryant <BryantJ@reno.gov>;Piper Stremmel <piper@thejessereno.com>

Public Comment and Support for Agenda Items D.4 and E.1

Manager Bryant and Members of the Reno City Council,

My name is Chris Reilly and my wife & | have renovated, or are renovating, the properties at 306, 400, and
424 E. 4th Street in the Brewery District (The Jesse, Estella, The Morris, and Abby's Highway 40). We are
commenting in full support of the staff recommendations on taking next steps for item D.4 and item E.1.

For item D.4, we ask the council to act with urgency to sell 315 & 335 Record street to a local developer that
knows the area, can move quickly, and can make something real happen without strings attached or
contingencies. In meeting with the teams behind Baxter Construction and Marmot Properties, the building of
either of these proposals would be transformative to our downtown. While different proposals, both have
the opportunity to provide much needed life in the area and a spark to our future growth. We fully support
either of these proposals as you vet them further, and can't wait to see exciting activity on these parcels after
years of blight.

For item E.1, we fully support the ordinance to take tangible actions to increase safety along our downtown
rail corridors. Just recently, we were doing a morning walk of our property near the railroad tracks, and found
a small engine that had just been placed on the railroad tracks by an individual who was loitering in the area.
A few of us jumped into action to remove this, and the engine was safely off the tracks about 15 minutes
before a Union Pacific freight train moved through the corridor at 9am. | don't know what would have
happened if we had not moved the engine just minutes before, but the potential danger to nearby
pedestrians, structures, and train car infrastructure that could have been caused is a clear example of why we
need this. We have also had 2 small fires started in the last year around our buildings by individuals who
were loitering, and just this past weekend, one of our security cameras showed what looked to be yet another
fire started around 4am the morning of the August 10th around a neighboring trash can (image attached).
U_Bm@m._o:@
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